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Cabarrus Quilters’ Guild Newsletter – March 2017 

 

To instill in future generations the love and art of quilt making.  

 

 

FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK 

 

From the President 

 

I feel like I am still playing catch-up from the loss 

of our January meeting – the only real cold we have 

had all winter. To make-up for missing January, we 

tried to do too much and as a consequence I think 

the January subjects got slighted. There were some 

concerns expressed about rushing the vote for an 

increase in dues for 2018 without more explanation 

or discussion. I hope that Colleen’s explanation 

under “Budget” in this newsletter will help explain. 

Normally, this would have been presented at our 

January budget meeting but we printed the budget 

in our February newsletter hoping this would 

suffice and show the need for the increase. If you 

still have questions, please e-mail Colleen Sain and 

she will answer your questions. 

 

We continue to add new members and we want to 

keep them informed. This is why MENTORS are so 

important. Please invite a new member to sit with 

you to answer their questions. I may be using the 

word “MENTOR” too formally as I had one 

talented member to say she didn’t think she 

qualified to be a mentor. It is not expected that 

mentors are able to answer all the questions but you 

can direct them to where they might find someone 

who can help them – especially with events and 

terms that are often used in our meetings. One 

comment that I receive over and over when I 

interview new members is “I felt so welcomed.” 

 

I want to thank everyone who took part in the 

Saturday workshop to make bears for Victory 

Junction. We have 79 completed bears (stuffed and 

ready for delivery). I gave several other kits to 

people to 

 

finish so I imagine we have close to 100 bears. We 

will make plans to take them to Victory Junction 

probably in May. You are invited to come with us 

so you can see Victory Junction. 

 

The “Beginning Workshop” organized by Charlotte 

and Ona was a big success and a fun day for those 

who attended. I think every teacher became a 

student and walked away learning something new. 

We went to lunch afterwards and had a chance to 

get to know each other and new guild members. 

 

There are several topics that need attention. They 

will be brought out in individual headings in this 

newsletter so they don’t get lost in my rambling. I 

did want to mention that I forgot to ask for the 

“Wish and Kiss” cards at the end of the meeting but 

some of you did turn them in anyway. Thank you. I 

would appreciate hearing from all of you. 

 

Enjoy these nice days and hopefully we won’t have 

a repeat of January in March. 

 

Connie Richardson, President 

 

REMINDERS 

 

Terry Patterson will start taking pictures at the 

March meeting. We have close to 30 new members 

so it is important to get this new directory out to 

members as soon as possible for contact 

information. Terry will take as many pictures as she 

can at the March meeting and finish in the May 

meeting. (She will not be at the April meeting.) She 

will redo pictures if you want; otherwise she will 

use the one in last year’s directory. 

 

If you have not paid your dues, you may do so at 

this meeting or send a check for $30 to Cabarrus 

Quilters Guild, Membership Chairman, Box 

1883, Concord, NC 28026. 
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New Members:  Our bylaws require each member 

to (1) pay your dues, (2) sell raffle quilt tickets, and 

(3) make a cuddle quilt for CVAN. (This project is 

due in November.) 

 

MEMBERSHIP DUES CHANGE 

From our Treasurer, Colleen Sain:  

 

Last year when we presented the budget we showed 

spending more than we were taking in. That was ok 

because we do have reserves in the bank. However, 

we cannot keep doing that as our reserves will not 

last forever. We did a ticket out the door which 

asked you to recommend ways that we could earn 

more money for the guild to cover our expenses. 

We also took a serious look at making cuts where 

we could. We made cuts in the software used for the 

budget, cuts in quilt show budget, and in Programs. 

In this year's budget we cut the difference between 

our expected earnings and our expected spending to 

-$500. Unfortunately, we also had several increases 

in charges that we normally pay such as the 

building rent we host our meeting in and an increase 

in the monthly storage fees for our quilt show 

equipment. One of the top suggestions was to raise 

the membership fee. The board wanted to limit the 

increase on members so we chose to go with a 

$5.00 increase rather than a $10 increase. The $5.00 

increase will ensure that we can present a balanced 

budget in the future and meet the goals of the guild 

as described in the bylaws. 

 

2017 QUILT SHOW HELP NEEDED 

 

We need help for the following chairmen/helper 

roles: 

 

White Elephant Chairman co-chair/helpers 

needed for Marguarite Klaiber  

Spin and Win Chairman (door prizes) - NEEDED 

Quilt Shop Store Chairman (sell tee shirts and 

tote bags( - NEEDED 

Design Wall Chairman (choosing content of wall) 

- NEEDED 
Silent Auction - Debbie Morse 

QOV - Esta Wannamaker/Colleen Sain 

Vendor Chairman - Barbara Hinson 

Advertising Chairman - Danielle Hutchison 
  

If you are available to help with any of the above 

please contact Melba Mick.  

 

 

CHALLENGE OPPORTUNITY 

 

Judy Yandle brought Katherine Barrier, the Director 

of Volunteer services at CHS Northeast Hospital to 

talk to us about renovations at the hospital. She is 

the chairperson of the Art Committee and Judy, one 

of our guild members is serving on the committee. 

Judy is advocating for fiber art/quilts to be on 

display in the renovated area. Katherine is asking us 

to think along the lines of art that represents the 

“healing of the mind, body and spirit” theme. Using 

your artistic talents, these art pieces could be 

commissioned to be a part of the display. This could 

be a quilt you have already done in the past and you 

think it is compatible to this theme or a new 

creation that could serve as a dual purpose, both as 

an entry into the 2017 Quilt Show and being 

considered for the art display in the hospital. Judy 

would like some willing members to explore this 

venue with her as she would like to see The 

Cabarrus Quilters’ Guild be represented. This 

would be a feather in our cap as well as excellent 

advertising for our guild. If you would like to be a 

part of this group, please call Judy at. 

 

NEW MEMBERS 

 

Deborah McLendon has lived in Charlotte all of 

her life. She has a son in Japan and a son and 

daughter here. She has 15 grandchildren, 6 great 

grandchildren and 2 great-great grandchildren.  She 

joined a quilting group at her church along with 

Gail Toliver, one of our members. They provided 

quilts for various charities, including flood victims 

in Princeville, NC, hospitals for HIV patients, 

people on dialysis, and prenatal units. I actually met 

her at a Pineapple Fabric Sale in November and she 

said she heard good things about our group and was 

interested in joining. I asked her what she liked 

about our group and she said “everything.” She sat 
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with Mildred Lamb who “mentored” her and made 

her feel welcome.  

 

Mary Anne Lynch came to this area in 2001 from 

the Bronx in New York City. She worked in the 

field of nuclear medical technology  and  later 

became a math and science teacher. She has three 

daughters and a son and one grandchild. She is on a 

leave of absence from teaching for a year and 

decided that she wanted to learn to quilt. She took 

beginner classes at We’re Sew Creative and is 

enjoying her new skill. She joined us at our 

beginner class on Saturday. Darlene Woodham 

invited her to our group. She loves bright colors, 

traditional patterns with a twist, and would like to 

do the wedding ring pattern. She enjoyed seeing 

“Show and Tell” and looks forward to learning from 

others. She is being mentored by Denise Rehlander 

and looks forward to meeting other members. She 

volunteers at Daniel Stowe Botanical Gardens and 

loves to play golf.  

 

Sarah Preston lives in Salisbury. She has a son and 

a daughter-in-law, a granddaughter, and a step-

grandson. She is a retired RN. Sarah’s interest in 

quilting started at the age of 3 or 4 watching her 

grandmother quilt. Her grandmother would give her 

scarps to sew.  Sarah along with Linda Leano and 

Phyllis  Moysan did the Salisbury raffle quilt last 

year, a Judy Niemeyer pattern. Sarah did the 

applique flowers in the border. Sarah joined our 

guild because she is interested in our programs and 

workshops. She also likes the activities and enjoys 

seeing the show and tell portion of our program. 

She likes traditional patterns and is interested in 

expanding her skills – especially in the use of 

applique. She is well connected with at least two of 

our members mentioned above but looks forward to 

meeting people in our guild.  

 

Valerie McGarity grew up and the state of 

Washington but has lived in the Charlotte area for 

the past 36 years.  She was a first grade teacher for 

many years. She has 2 sons, and two grandchildren 

and it expecting the third in May. That means a 

baby quilt. After retiring from teaching, she is 

enjoying her craft room where she does quilting and 

other crafts. She came across some of the tops her 

grandmother made, repaired them and distributed 

them to other members of her family. She chose our 

guild because she felt welcomed and enjoys the 

activities and “show and tell”. She is looking 

forward to working on charity projects and meeting 

new people. She wants to learn more about paper 

piecing and applique techniques.  She was 

introduced to our guild through Linda McGlammery 

, who shares the same hair salon.  

 

Sandy Winters came from LaPorte, Indiana to be 

with her daughter Denise Rhelander who joined our 

group last November. She also has 3 sons, and 6 

grandchildren and 4 great grandchildren. Sandy will 

only be with us until the summer as she will then go 

back to Indiana. LaPorte is in the Lake Michigan 

snow belt area so at least she will miss that. Sandy 

enjoys doing the log cabin and the nine patch 

patterns. Sandy and Denise both took lessons back 

in Indiana. Having the opportunity to be together, to 

be connected to the same guild and doing something 

they love will bless us with another family bond. 

Right, Melba?  

 

REGULAR MEETING DATE & STARTING 

TIME 

 

Monday, March 13 

 

We  meets on the second Monday of each month in 

the basement fellowship hall at Forest Hill United 

Methodist Church, 265 Union St., N., Concord, NC 

(Directions). VISITORS WELCOME!   

 

The building  opens at 6 o’clock.  From 6:15 to 

6:45, enjoy refreshments, greet friends, sign up for 

upcoming activities, workshops, check out program 

displays, get a book from our library, etc.  The 

meeting will begin at 6:45 and have a short break. 

 

2017 GUILD OFFICERS 

 

President – Connie Richardson 

Vice President – Cecilia Estey 

Secretary – Debbie Morse 

Treasurer – Colleen Sain 

http://www.mapquest.com/maps?name=Forest+Hill+United+Methodist&city=Concord&state=NC&address=265+Union+St+N&zipcode=28025&country=US&latitude=35.417171&longitude=-80.588695&geocode=ADDRESS&id=3263933
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MARCH BIRTHDAYS 

 

Mattie Johnson   Mar 1 

Carolyn Sweet    Mar 1 

Genevieve VanLoan   Mar 3 

Kathy Lock    Mar 6 

Delores Matney   Mar 7 

Dawn McGinnis   Mar 13 

Debbie Morse    Mar 14 

Barbara Hinson   Mar 17 

Natalie Swilley   Mar 25 

June Dale    Mar 30 
 

LAST MEETING MINUTES 

 

Cabarrus Quilters Guild 

Minutes of General Membership Meeting 

January 2, 2017 

 

President Connie Richardson opened the meeting at 

6:45pm stating the night would be very busy with 

lots going on after the January meeting was 

cancelled due to snow. New members were 

welcomed and a total of 14 guests were recognized.  

 

Connie read a poem and January, February 

birthdays were announced.  Vice President C.C. 

Estey said fat quarters would be passed out in 

March, along with the door prize. Refreshments 

were provided by the board and Darlene Woodham. 

Connie mentioned that decaf coffee and tea was 

available and would be provided during the cold 

months. Connie asked for approval for December 

minutes printed in the January newsletter. Tom 

Richardson made a motion to accept, Charlotte 

Doyle seconded and there was no discussion. A 

vote passed and the minutes were approved. 

 

Connie announced a proposed budget and 2016 

actual results were emailed to members after the 

January meeting was cancelled and asked for any 

questions. At the January board meeting a vote 

passed for a dues increase from $30 to $35 effective 

in 2018 to cover operating expenses that offset the 

quilt show income and for a net loss of the guild. 

Connie asked for discussion. With no discussion, 

Ona Phillips made a motion to approve the increase, 

Tom seconded, and a vote was taken. The majority 

voted to approve, with some opposed, and the 

increase passed. 

 

Judy Yandle introduced Katherine Barrier, Director 

of Volunteer Services for CMC-Northeast, to 

present some information about the art to be 

displayed at the new three story building for cardiac 

patients. Katherine said the goal was to include 

local artwork, and described the renaming of areas 

of the hospital to reflect nature. Examples she gave 

included the Cotton Lobby, Pine, Dogwood and 

Heritage areas. There will be a focus on fiber arts to 

warm up the areas with mind, body, spirit and 

healing themes. She gave an estimate of eighteen 

inch square wall hangings covered with acrylic to 

provide germ and dust protection, arranged in a 

grouping. Susan Edmonson asked about security 

and mentioned theft of displayed art in the past. 

Katherine replied that the art will be protected. The 

permanent exhibit is expected to be displayed in 

2020 and any comments or questions should be 

passed to Connie to forward to Judy and Katherine. 

 

Charlotte introduced our speaker, guild member 

Barb Bruce, who gave a program “Beginning to 

Now”, a display of her quilts over the years. Barb 

said she does not follow the traditional path, likes 

mystery quilts and color, group and art challenges. 

She challenged members to find ideas and 

inspiration everywhere and she hopes to be 

“Stepping it Up” this year as she has more than 

seventy five UFO’s. 

 

Charlotte and Ona then described upcoming 

programs will continue to be $30. Saturday, 

February 18th will be a free workshop at Epworth 

from 9am to 12pm with mini stations for members 

to watch and learn how others make quilts. March 

13 th will be Tips and Tricks for Stress-Free 

Quilting lecture by Laura Blanchard with a Shadow 

Play workshop Tuesday, March 14 th that requires 

some preparation and a $6 pattern. April 10-11th is 

Bonnie Shropshire’s “Working Hands lecture and 

no-sew Stained Glass” workshop. May 8-9 th is 

Judy Heyward’s Trunk Show and Machine 
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Appliqué workshop. A reminder was given that 

programs fees are due the month prior to the 

workshop. 

 

Connie asked the Activities committee for 

announcements before the break and members were 

asked to have 6 at each table. Connie asked 

members to pay members dues to Linda Brimanson, 

see Colleen Sain for raffle tickets, and to write on 

slips at each table a “kiss and a Wish” – something 

good and suggestions for improvement for the 

board to review for 2017, during the break.  

After the break the Activities Committee stated they 

are continuing the “Getting to Know You” theme 

with additional goals to have fun and make quilts to 

enter in the quilt show. Instructions for Clue 1 (of 3) 

for the Mystery Quilt were distributed. Members 

can win prizes for bringing in the memory project, 

items for the store to trade earned stamps at year 

end, bringing game sheets to each meeting, and 

completing mystery quilt clues. We played a game 

similar to Chutes and Ladders, with members 

earning stamps for participating and winning. 

 

Announcements: Melba Mick reminded members to 

take Quilt Show flyers and distribute at quilt shop 

visits. Charlotte announced a contest for the most 

workshops attended with the prize of a free 

workshop and said Connie will draw a winner if 

there is a tie. Connie announced Nancy had 

completed 24 Victory Junction bears, Cathey 

Hooper 12 and about 30 were completed at the 

recent workshop. Colleen thanked the members of 

the Quilt of Valor group that worked on the 

displayed 2017 Raffle Quilt –“ Colorful Dreams” - 

using batiks members turned in for the 2016 quilt. 

Connie announced Hospice had contacted her to say 

they had only 6 quilts left and members can attend a 

2 day workshop March 24-25th to work on bears, 

hospice quilts or any other Community projects. 

Quilts can be given to Debbie Morse to take to 

Hospice and 6 quilts were collected. Merle Clifford 

completed 25 quilt tops for hospice using fabrics 

purchased from White Elephant. Connie and Tom 

are quilting but need backing fabric. Many items 

were displayed for Show & Tell. Door prize winner 

was Susan Edmonson and C.C. will see that she 

gets the prize. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9.10 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Debbie Morse, Secretary 

2/22/17  

 

2017 & 2018 RAFFLE QUILTS 

 

Remember to pick up your raffle quilt tickets if 

you have not done so.  See Colleen Sain to get 

your tickets. Thanks to Colleen and her committee 

for making this beautiful raffle quilt for 2017! 

 

We are still in search of a 2018 Raffle quilt 

committee. 

 

REFRESHMENTS /GREETERS  MARCH 

 

NOTE:  As you plan which months you will help 

with refreshments and greeting, we ask that you do 

not sign up for both volunteer jobs in the same 

month.  The signup sheets will be available at  

each meeting for you to sign up until full. 

 

Greeter:  No one signed up as a greeter for March 

but it would be good to have someone to greet, 

especially new people as CC sometimes gets busy at 

the door.   

Refreshments: Barbara Hinson, Stephanie Mays, 

Mattie Johnson, Alice Springs and Anita Black. 

2017 – PROGRAMS & WORKSHOPS 

 

Workshop reminder: Sign up early. Pay fees by 

the month prior to the workshop.  Pay kit fees to 

workshop instructor. 

 

There a few openings left for the March Workshop. 

If you are interested call Charlotte Doyle to get a 

list of materials that you need in preparation for the 

Shadow Play Workshop at 704-598-2535. 

 

tel:(704)%20598-2535
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Mar 13 – Lecture: Laura Blanchard  

  Tips & Tricks for Stress-free  

  Quilting 

Mar 14 – Workshop: Laura Blanchard  

  Shadow Play  (see article). 

Apr 10 –  Lecture:Bonnie Shropshire  

  Working Hands 

  Follow your Dreams 

Apr 11 –  Workshop:Bonnie Shropshire 

  Working Hands-No Sew Stained  

  Glass (see article). 

May 8 –  Lecture: Judy Heyward 

  Trunk Show  

May 9 –  Workshop: Judy Heyward 

  Machine Applique Workshop 

Jun 12 – Lecture: Annette Ornelas   

  Dimensional Curved Piecing 

  Peeled-Back Patchwork 

Jun 13 – Workshop: Annette Ornelas 

  Waves of Glory-Homage to our Flag 

Jul 10 – Lecture: Ricki Selva 

  World View 

Jul 11 – Workshop: Ricki Selva 

  Dangerous Curves 

Aug 14 –  Picnic- No Workshop 

Sep 11 –  Lecture: Ann P. Shaw 

  Line, Shape and Design 

Sep 12 – Workshop:Ann P. Shaw-Flowers  

Oct 9 –  Lecture: Levi Henson- 

  Quilts and their Story 

Oct 10 – Workshop: 101 Bootcamp  

Nov 13 –  CVAN presentation - No Workshop 

Dec 11 –  Christmas Party - No Workshop 

 

Lectures and workshops are a big part of our 

budget. We need at least 10 participants for each 

workshop. Please sign up for workshops and come 

to the workshops.  

 

All suggestions are welcome! 

Charlotte and Ona 

 

UPCOMING WORKSHOPS* 

 

March Workshop 

SHADOWPLAY 

Full-day class: beyond beginner level. What you’ll learn: Piecing Square-in-a-Square blocks and Flying Geese blocks, squaring up blocks, creating the pieced border, calculating spacer strips. No Y-Seams! 

             

Pattern required. 

 

"SHADOWPLAY" 

Full-day class: beyond beginner level.  

What you’ll learn: Piecing Square-in-a-Square 

blocks and Flying Geese blocks, squaring up 

blocks, creating the pieced border, calculating 

spacer strips. No Y-Seams! Pattern required. 

 

Laura will offer us this pattern for  only $6.   

April Workshop  

"NO SEW STAINED GLASS" 

Stained Glass in Fabric-EASY, EASY, EASY 

patterns and kits.  If you can trace, cut and press 

with an iron, you can create without tedious  bias 

tape. Any one of these beautiful craft projects.  

From pillows, framed art, wall hangings, to full size 

quilts, the possibilities are endless with these 

patterns and kits.          

The easy to follow instructions, full size patterns, 

and the kits contain Hoffman 1895 hand dyed 

fabrics. Decorative stitches can be applied if you 

choose. 

Check out Bonnie’s work under: 

http://www.workinghandscrafts.com/ 

 

ACTIVITIES 

  

http://www.workinghandscrafts.com/
http://www.plumtreequilts.com/Shadowplay.htm


 
 

Page 7 of 10 
 

Come to Activities Table to pick up Clue #2 of the 

Mystery Quilt. 

For Next month bring One of Three Choices to 

earn your Quilt Stamp:  

1.  Samples of your two mystery quilt fabrics 

2.  A fabric from your stash from before year 2000. 

3.  A current fabric representing a past era ( ex.  

1950's) 

 

Note:  Bring in a monthly project and/or donate a 

new or slightly used item for the stamp redemption 

store, allows you to enter your name for the 

monthly drawing. All name slips will remain in the 

jar unless pulled at the  drawing. 

 

Activities Committee 

 

FACEBOOK PAGE 

 

Remember to visit the page as often as you can—

not just the day after our meeting.  LIKE, 

COMMENT, and SHARE things.  Look for our 

monthly meeting EVENT on Facebook.   

 

If you have questions or something you want posted 

email  nancymiller217@yahoo.com.  

 

 

GUILD LIBRARY 

 

This month the library will be bringing books on 

paper piecing. Becky Knauer donated the first four 

novels in Jennifer Chiaverini quilt series. If you 

haven't read them, they are excellent.  Once you 

start reading you'll want to read the whole series.  

The Concord Library has the series. Please check 

the library list on the web and let June know if there 

is something you would like her to bring. 

junedale@hotmail.com. 

 

SEW TUESDAYS 

 

Sew Tuesdays are held the first and third Tuesdays 

of each month at the Cabarrus County Senior 

Center, 331 Corban Ave., SE, Concord, NC.  Hours 

are 9 am until 3 pm on the first Tuesday and the 

third Tuesday of each month. You may bring 

anything to work on.  If you need help with a 

technique or project, someone will be able to help 

you. If you need information contact Mildred 

Lamb.  

SEWING TIPS AND TRICKS 

 

Submit a sewing tip or trick for this section by 

sending it to cabarrus.quilters@gmail.com and 

title it Sewing Tips. 

 

2017 UPCOMING QUILT EVENTS 

 

If you know of any other shows not listed, please 

contact the Newsletter Chairman to include them in 

future newsletters. 

--------------------------------------------------------------- 

Ongoing 

Quilt Trails of Western North Carolina 

www.quilttrailswnc.org 

 

March 10-11 

Charlotte Quilters Guild 40
th

 anniversary  

“A Walk Down Memory Lane”  

The Union County Agricultural Center,  

3230 Presson Road in Monroe, NC.  

 http://charlottequiltersguild.org 

 

 

April 7-8, 2017 

“ A  Symphony of Quilts” 

Entries are being requested 

Tarheel Quilters Guild, Fayetteville, NC 

QuiltFest2017@gmail.com 

 

May 10th – 13th 

The Old Baldy Lighthouse 200th Birthday 

“Celebrates the Quil”. Quilt dying techniques with 

Old Baldy Quilters. Whole cloth painting and 

surface design with Susan Brubaker Knapp. 

Antique folded log cabin with Pepper Cory. And 

more! Needs preregistration! Learn more at 

www.oldbaldy.org. 910-457-7481. 

 

June 8, 9 and 10, 2017, 10:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m  

mailto:nancymiller217@yahoo.com
file:///C:/Users/Miller%20Home/Desktop/Guild/Newsletter/junedale@hotmail.com
mailto:cabarrus.quilters@gmail.com
http://www.quilttrailswnc.org/
http://charlottequiltersguild.org
mailto:QuiltFest2017@gmail.com


 
 

Page 8 of 10 
 

(4:00 p.m. Saturday) 

Landrum Quilt Show  

Landrum Middle School 

Landrum, SC 

June 21 through September 5, 2017  

Row by Row Experience – “On the Go” is the 

theme this year. 

http://www.rowbyrowexperience.com/start-

here.htm 

July 21 through 29, 2017  

Carolina Shop Hop – 10 shops are in Shop Hop this 

year. 

http://www.carolinashophop.com/ 
 
August 27-31, 2017  

2017 Quilting Friends Retreat 

Camp Caraway Conference Center 

www.caraway.org 

 Asheboro, NC.   

For information Carol Baucom at 

snakemagnet@gmail.com or call (704) 788-8425 

 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH 

 

Update on Hospice Quilts 
Hospice would prefer quilts with widths of 30-44 

inches and no longer than 60 inches. However, all 

contributions are appreciated. 

 

Save the Date! March 24
th

 and 25
th

 , we'll have a 

retreat to make Hospice Quilts at Covenant 

Christian Church in Harrisburg. You mght want to 

start collecting those 5 inch squares if you are not 

using them, scraps and simple patterns that you like. 

We will also need yardage of background material. 

Details will be provided at the March meeting. 

 

Tom Richardson will quilt tops. Batting will be 

provided by the guild but we do ask that backing be 

provided. Donations of material are accepted for 

backing. 

 

All Community Outreach contact information:  

 QOV: Colleen Sain 

(colleen.sain63@gmail.com)  

 Port pillows for cancer patients: Martha 

Austin ( maustin207@twc.com) 

 Hospice quilts: Debbie Morse 

(mlmssplus@ctc.net) 

 Victory Junction Bears, Tom & Connie 

Richardson (clrich39@gmail.com) 

 

Note: the guild will provide batting for Hospice 

quilts, Quilts of Valor quilts, and black and white 

check cotton fabric for arms and legs for Victory 

Junction Bears. 

 

QUILTING CLASSES (All Levels) 

 

Looking to expand your quilting skills?  There are 

classes available at most of the local quilting stores.   

Dawn’s Sewing & Embroidery – Albemarle, NC 

www.dawnsfabrics.com 
 
Parks and Recreation Department of the City of 

Concord, taught by Carolyn Sweet.  For the next 

starting date, contact Carolyn at 704 782-3052. 

 

We’re Sew Creative – Concord, NC 

https://www.weresewcreative.com/classes/sign-up/ 

 

Anderson’s Sew & So – Rockwell, NC 

http://www.ansewso.net/ 

 

Sew Much Fun – Lowell, NC 

http://www.sewmuchfun4you.com/classes.htm 

 

NEW: Quilt Show Judging: If you are interested, 

contact Melba Mick 
 

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS 

 

2017 Christmas Committee – POSITION OPEN 

2017 Quilt Show - Melba Mick, Chair 

2018 Quilt Show -  Chairperson and Committee – 

POSITION OPEN 

2017 Raffle Quilt – Colleen Sain & Committee 

2018 Raffle Quilt – COMMITTEE NEEDED 

http://www.rowbyrowexperience.com/start-here.htm
http://www.rowbyrowexperience.com/start-here.htm
http://www.carolinashophop.com/
http://www.caraway.org/
mailto:snakemagnet@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/Miller%20Home/Downloads/colleen.sain63@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/Miller%20Home/Downloads/maustin207@twc.com
mailto:mlmssplus@ctc.net
file:///C:/Users/Miller%20Home/Downloads/clrich39@gmail.com
http://www.dawnsfabrics.com/
tel:704%20782-3052
https://www.weresewcreative.com/classes/sign-up/
http://www.ansewso.net/
http://www.sewmuchfun4you.com/classes.htm
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Audit Committee  – Nancy Miller, Tom 

Richardson, Bonnie Labadie 

BJ’s Membership – Tom Richardson  

Community Outreach – Colleen Sain, Ona 

Phillips, Tom and Connie Richardson, and 

Debbie Morse 

Facebook (Business Page) - Nancy Miller 

Guild Activities –Sara Bemus, Becky Knauer, 

Diane Thayer, and Darlene Woodham 

Guild Retreat  – POSITION OPEN 

Humanitarian/Hospitality – Sharon Smith 

Librarian – June Dale 

Newsletter – Nancy Miller, Tom and Connie 

Richardson 
Membership – Linda Brimanson  

Name Badges – Rosey Stein, Paulette Lundy 

Nomination Committee – Carla Garceau + 2 

POSITIONS OPEN 

Programs/Workshops – Charlotte Doyle, Ona 

Phillips 

Publicity (Guild/Quilt Show) – Cecilia Estey 

Sew Tuesday – Mildred Lamb 

Visitor Welcome – Adrienne Phelan 

Visual Aids for Meetings – Tom Richardson 

Webmaster – Terry Patterson 

  

NEWSLETTER INFORMATION 

 

Days of the month to remember:  
22

nd
—articles that need  writing, contact Connie at 

clrich39@gmail.com  
25

th
—completed articles, send to 

cabarrus.quilters@gmail.com   
1

st
--newsletter will be sent by email. 

 

Paid members receive the newsletter by email.  For 

US mail, there is a $10.00 charge to defray the cost 

of paper and postage.  It will also be available on 

the guild website for everyone.    

 

NOTE:  All guild member addresses and phone 

numbers are available in the most recent pictorial 

Guild Directory as well as the membership roster  

periodically emailed to  members.  

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISEMENT SPACE 

 

Business card size $7.00 per issue 

Half page size  $15.00 per issue 

Business card size is free for guild members 

 

To advertise, contact Cabarrus.quilters@gmail.com 

 

 
 

 
Note Change of Address: Dawns Sewing and 

Embroidery, Dawn P. Hopkins, 1439 East Main St., 

Albermarle, NC 28001. 704-985- 3501.  

Hours: Mon, Tues, Thur, Fri 9:30 – 5:00 

Wed and Sat 9:30 – 1:30. 

 

The following businesses have donated long-arm 

quilting services and/or workspace to the  

Cabarrus Quilters Guild Quilts of Valor  

Creative Piecers Group efforts: 

 

mailto:clrich39@gmail.com
mailto:cabarrus.quilters@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/Miller%20Home/Desktop/Guild/Newsletter/Cabarrus.quilters@gmail.com
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